
MINUTES

ROSELAND PLANNING BOARD
REGULAR MEETING IN PERSON
JULY 19, 2021 at 7:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER:
Chairman LaSalle called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Those present on roll call were
:


Chairman LaSalle

Mayor James Spango


Michael Oliveira, Vice Chairman

             Joe LaMonica

             Richard Reynolds


Manny Oliveira


William Johnson, Alt. #1

David Jacobs Alt # 2

Vincent Loughlin, Board Attorney


Ralph Tango, Board Engineer


Dan Block, Board Planner


Phil Abramson, Board Conflict Planner
Those absent were:

Kevin Codey, Mayor’s Alternate  


Councilwoman Fishman


Jack A. Gordon

Joe Rolli             


SALUTE TO FLAG:
STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE:
The meeting was conducted in compliance with Chapter 231 of the Public Laws of 1975, annual notice of this meeting was given by way of notice filed with The Progress, The Star Ledger, and the office of the Administrator of Roseland, as so certified by the Secretary.  Notice has also been posted in Borough Hall, Roseland, NJ.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Minutes from the May 17, 2021 meeting: Motion to approve by Mr. LaMonica, second by Mr. Johnson. Six members in favor. Mayor Spango and Councilwoman Fishman abstained from the vote.

RESOLUTIONS:

a.) Appeal # 21-02 of Avalon Roseland LLC, owner of property situate block 32, lot 13, known as 100 Avalon Boulevard / 55 Locust Avenue, requesting Minor Site Plan approval for roof top solar arrays to be placed on Building 12, Building 3 & Avalon Bay Clubhouse was approved. Resolution is on file available for inspection at 300 Eagle Rock Ave, Roseland NJ was approved. Motion to approve by Johnson, second by Michael Oliviera. Seven members in favor. Zero Nays or abstentions. 

PUBLIC HEARINGS:
a.) Appeal # 21-02 of Avalon Roseland LLC, owner of property situate block32, lot 13, known as 100 Avalon Boulevard/ 55 Locust Avenue, requesting Minor Site Plan approval for roof top solar arrays to be placed on Building 12, Building 3 & Avalon Bay Clubhouse. 
Richard Skolnick, attorney representing the applicant gave a brief opening statement outline the proposal for the solar roof top array and called the first witness Mr. James Klosler, PE.
Witness # 1 - Mr.James Klosler was sworn in and gave a brief summary of his professional credentials and was accepted by the board. 

Mr. Klosler gave a summary of the roof top solar panels to be placed on buildings # 3, 12 and the association clubhouse with an anticipated energy generation of approximately 31 Kilowatts. 

Mr.Klosler then submitted Exhibit Ex A-1 which consisted of site photographs showing the buildings where the proposed solar panels would be mounted.

Board Attorney Loughlin asked who took the photos and when were they taken.
Mr.Klosler replied than an employee of Avalon Bay took them and that they were taken within the last six months. 

Mr. Klosler continued his testimony that all solar equipment was to be roof mounted and that small electrical boxes would be mounted adjacent to the existing electrical meters. No equipment would be higher than 35 feet so that a height variance would not be required. 
Board Questions – 
Chiarman LaSalle inquired as to the expected energy savings with this proposal.

Mr. Klosler indicated the offset would equal to two residential homes power consumption. 

Mr.Michael Oliveira asked why only three buildings were going to receive the solar panels.

Mr. Klosler replied that only three buildings had been proposed.

Mr. LaMonica then inquired to who would receive the benefit from the solar savings. 

Mr. Klosler, responded that the Avalon Bay Association would be the recipient of the power savings and that any savings would be applied to common area usage and not any individual unit or tenant.

Board Conflict Planner Abramson then reviewed his report and that the proposed panels were only going to add 6.5 inches to the current height and that New Jersey is a big proponent of renewable energy resources. 

Public Questions/ Comment – None

Motion to approve by Mr. Johnson, Second by Mr. Jacobs. Seven members in favor. Mayor Spango abstained from voting. 

Due to the minor nature of the application and discussion by Board Attorney Loughlin and applicant attorney Skolnick, the board also voted on a resolution to be formalized by Attorney Loughlin. 
Board Member Michael Oliveira recused himself and left the meeting. Conflict Board Planner Abramson also left the meeting and Board Planner Dan Bloch took his place. 

b.) Carried from the June 21, 202l meeting, Appeal # 20-08 of The Gardens at Roseland LLC, owner of property situate block 12, lots 24.03 & 24.05, known as 146 & 170 Harrison Avenue, Roseland NJ, requesting Major Site Plan & Subdivision approval in conjunction with 177 residential apartments, 34 townhouse style units, clubhouse and associated site improvements
Applicant’s Attorney, Lisa John -Basta gave a brief summary of the revisions made from the June 21 meeting. 

Witness #1 – Michael Lanzafama, PE who had been previously sworn in and qualified.

Ex A-6 – Colorized Site Plan entered.
Mr.Lanzafama reviewed the changes to the site plan. The parking between building 3 & 4 was reconfigured to add a net of 13 additional parking spaces. A new walkway was also added for more pedestrian circulation as well as complying with ADA provisions as required by code. 
Mr. Lanzafama then reviewed the proposed landscape plan and introduced Exhibit A-7, which was a colorized version.

New landscape buffers to be added between the proposed development and The Roseland Green Community with approximately 513 trees to be planted.
Board Questions – 

Mr.Johnson – Concerns about pedestrian safety.

Mr. Lanzafama indicated that all walkways would comply with the ADA and building codes. 

Mr Jacobs asked about site irrigation.

Mr. Lanzafama stated an irrigation system would be utilized where ever possible.

Mr. Reynolds asked how many trees would be removed.
Mr.Lanzafama stated that approximately 1117 trees would be removed and reviewed the caliper and condition of the trees to be removed and the the board’s Arborist, John Linson had reviewed and approved the proposed tree removal. 
Mayor Spango thanked the applicant for working with Roseland Green to make this a 
better plan that all parties have agreed on. 
Board Engineer Tango reviewed his report and comments and had no additional questions. He also stated the if approved that he and Board Planner Bloch would work with the Board Attorney Loughlin on any additional conditions.
Board Planner Bloch had no comments or questions at this time.

Public Questions :

Richard Meth – 67 Schweinburg Dr – Removal of 1117 trees and replanting of 513 trees and spacing between the two developments.

Mr.Lanzafama indicated that the trees to be planted would be spread out to provide an adequate buffer and would be various sizes depending on the species. 
Chairman LaSalle stated that buffers are an important feature to be incorporated into this proposal. 

Anthony Ferrara – 59 Davenport Ave – Concerns about the proposed detention basins and water run off and trash that is on site. 
Mr. Lanzafama stated that permeability testing would be done as well as locating basins in the low areas on the site. The detention basins would also be designed to be recharge basins. All trash would be removed from the culvert area in question.
Board Engineer Tango added that all NJ DEP standards must be met for the basins as well as any work to be done that may affect the delineated wetlands. 

Richard Meth had a follow up question regarding clear cutting of trees or selective removal. 
Mr.Lanzafama  replied that the buffer area trees would be selective to allow as many healthy trees to remain as well as new trees to be planted. 

Witness # 2- Gary Dean, PE, Traffic was sworn in and his credentials reviewed. 

Mr. Dean reviewed the Traffic Impact Statement that was submitted to the board and that initial studies were done in 2016 and that a larger development could have been proposed, however the developer revised that plan to what is being proposed. 

Mr. Dean then summarized current traffic trends with the confines of the current pandemic and what is to be anticipated with RSIS for midrise buildings.

168 traffic movements expected in the am, and a similar number to be in the pm with a total number of 204 expected traffic trips. The expected level of service to remain at C & D levels which is consistent with the current traffic patterns. 
Total parking spaces of 512 provided where 426 are required. 

Mr. Dean then referred to Ex A-6 to show that a single means of traffic egress is provided with a secondary means for emergency vehicles at the southern end of the property. Cross easements to be recorded for this use. 

Chairman LaSalle then asked Board Engineer Tango about use changes and associated traffic with those changes.

Board Engineer Tango then responded that Maser prepared a traffic study as part of the proposed redevelopment and that the proposed traffic study proposes a slight increase but is consistent with the Bobst traffic patterns and that all concerns have been addressed. 

Public Questions:

Richard Meth – 67 Schweinburg Dr – Question about weekend traffic at the proposed development.

Mr. Dean indicated that a traffic study was not done at the weekend as traffic patterns on the weekend are very different and hard to quantify a true count. 

John Matheis – Roseland OEM – Question about separate driveway for emergency vehicle use.

Mr. Dean then showed where the emergency driveway would be located and access to the entire site would be possible. All EMS services would have a key fob or access transmitters to access the townhouse gate.  

Board Questions/ Comments – 

Board Engineer Tango had no additional questions or comments.
Board Planner Bloch stated that the proposal is a permitted use for the redevelopment plan and that the town would get the affordable units. 

Mr. Johnson stated that COAH requirements are important and that the proposed development has improved through the TRC meetings as well as the board process.

Mr. Jacobs stated that the permitted use in this site is a good fit. 

Mr. Manny Oliveira asked if any speed tables would be incorporated in the interior driveways.
Mr. Dean indicated that there would not be any speed tables.

Mr. LaMonica asked about the HOA and borough obligations for interior roadway maintenance. 

Applicant’s Attorney John-Basta stated that the HOA would be solely responsible for all roadway maintenance. 

Mr. Reynolds inquired about the trees to be removed.

Chairman LaSalle responded that the plan had been reviewed by the board professionals and was acceptable for this amount of development. 

Mr. Oliveira also inquired as to how many school children were anticipated. 
Mr. Lanzafama responded that a Rutgers Study had been done and that 43 school age children are anticipated. 

Board Attorney Loughlin stated that he will review the agreement for the future senior housing, the settlement agreement for affordable housing and proposed cross easements with the help of the other board professionals

Summary statement by applicant’s attorney John- Basta.

Motion to approve by Mr. Johnson, second by Mr. Oliveira. Five members in favor. Mayor Spango & Mr. Reynolds abstained from voting. 
GENERAL BUSINESS:  
 None 
A motion was made by Mr. Reynolds and seconded by Mr. Johnson to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm 

Respectfully Submitted, 

James Campbell

Planning Board Secretary

